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Dear Parent/Carers 
 
RSE expectations: Primary 
 
Your child’s school will have flexibility to deliver the content in a way that is age and 
developmentally appropriate and sensitive to the needs and religious background of its pupils. 
Here’s what all pupils should know by the end of primary school. These are the expectations set 
by the Department for Education. 
 
Relationships Education                                                                                                                               
Relationships Education will put in place the building blocks needed for positive and safe 
relationships, including with family, friends and online. Your child will be taught what a relationship 
is, what friendship is, what family means and who can support them. In an age-appropriate way, 
your child’s school will cover how to treat each other with kindness, consideration and respect. 
By the end of primary school, pupils will have been taught content on: 
• Families and people who care for me 
• Caring friendships 
• Respectful relationships 
• Online relationships 
• Being safe 
 
Health Education                                                                                                                                                       
Health Education aims to give your child the information they need to make good decisions about 
their own health and wellbeing, to recognise issues in themselves and others, and to seek support 
as early as possible when issues arise. 
By the end of primary school, pupils will have been taught content on: 
• Mental wellbeing 
• Internet safety and harms 
• Physical health and fitness 
• Healthy eating 
• Facts and risks associated with drugs, alcohol and tobacco 
• Health and prevention 
• Basic first aid 
• Changing adolescent body 
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Right to withdraw your child 
You cannot withdraw your child from Relationships Education because it is important that all 
children receive this content, covering topics such as friendships and how to stay safe.  
Your child’s primary school can choose to teach Sex Education. If you’d like to know more about 
this, we recommend speaking to the school to understand what will be taught and when. If you do 
not want your child to take part in some or all of the lessons on Sex Education, you can ask that 
they are withdrawn. At primary level, the head teacher must grant this request. 
The science curriculum in all maintained schools also includes content on human development, 
including reproduction, which there is no right to withdraw from. 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Miss A Bell (PSHE Leader) 
 
 


